February 15, 2022

Sue Bennett-Treasurer

New Balance

\$5322.68

Old Balance

\$5319.86 (1/1/22)

DEPOSITS:

BILLS:

N. Koerperick \$82.41

1/10/22

1/5/22	\$25.00	dues
1/12/22	\$20.00	dues
1/19/22	\$20.00	dues
1/26/22	\$20.00	dues
1/31/22	.23	interest

\$85.23

TOTAL

\$82.41

New Balance

TOTAL

\$5355.68

Sue Bennett - Treasurer CCW

MINUTES FOR CCW MEETING - January 18, 2022

Meeting called to order by President Roseann Rupp - Prayer to Our Lady of Good Counsel recited.

Members Present: Roseann Rupp, Nancy Koerperick, Jeanette Homb, Mary Knautz, Sue Bennett, Monica Sennhenn, Fr Pete

Treasurer's Report: Nancy Koerperick \$5237.45 in checking account - approved

Secretary's Report: Jeanette Homb - Approved

Old Business:

12 Poinsettias ordered for Christmas

Church decorated for Christmas. Liked the Manger set up in front of altar.

Outdoor Nativity Scene appreciated by community. Thank you to Mick in bulletin.

New Business:

Welcome and thank you to Sue Bennet for taking treasurer position and thank you to Nancy Koerperick for the years she has served.

Fr Pete installed officers: President – Jean Lovell and Roseann Rupp, Treasurer - Sue Bennett, Secretary - Jeanette Homb (VP – Open)

Fr Pete clarified how billing will work with CCW. In general, the CCW is responsible for items related to the Altar. Effective Jan 2022, the Parish Financial Secretary will submit invoices to CCW and CCW will pay vendor directly. CCW can choose not to pay if not part of their responsibility. (Note – this is the original process used with the CCW, but was changed several years ago.)

Soup and Sandwich Event – We agreed to physically NOT hold the event this year. We will send post cards requesting \$25 in lieu of working the event. Since the most recent activity list is not up to date, the plan (1:00PM on Jan 27th) is to review and toss printed labels that should not be used for post cards. The Request Note should be printed on post cards before mailing.

Activity List Changes – Agreed that we move the March Bake Sale Group to the May Bake Sale and the October Bake Sale Group to December Bake Sale.

Fr Pete is working on getting comprehensive up to date list of active parishioners (currently 139 families) using ParishSOFT.

Fr Pete suggested someone from CCW speak after Mass to explain our mission.

Next Meeting: Feb 15, 2022 6:30PM Closing Prayer: Our Father